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FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

Dear Parents & Carers, 
 
Firstly I would like to thank the Bull Creek staff for being so flexible and 
accommodating throughout this term as the school has experienced high 
absenteeism for both staff and students.  I would also like to thank families for 
informing the school about COVID and following the WA Health guidelines. 
 
This term we have restored extra activities and events as the Health Guidelines 
eased. The students have been able to participate in the Worm Farm incursion, 
CRE/BRE, Fit Club, Senior Sports and Choir. The later half of this term is also 
extremely busy with Constable Care Bike Safety excursion for our Years 1 & 5 
students, the upcoming Life Education incursion and Swimming Lessons.  I would 
like to thank Mrs Owen for coordinating and organising the swimming lessons, it is 
a difficult task to ensure timetables cater for all students and have minimal impact 
on their daily school day. 
 
NAPLAN has been particularly hard this year with so many students acquiring 
COVID during the testing period.  The School Curriculum and Standards Authority 
(SCSA) recognised this and for the first time extended the testing period for an extra 
week.  I would like to thank Mrs McCarthy for her tireless work coordinating 
NAPLAN, testing students and conducting lots of additional catch-up tests. 
 
Last week the school participated in National Walk to School Day.  Despite the 
weather being rainy we had a good turnout of students and parents keen to walk to 
school.  Thank you to Janelle and Nicky for organising free fruit from Bull Creek 
Woolworths. The students loved their piece of fruit at the end of the walk which also 
ties in nicely with us being a Crunch-n-Sip school, as we are promoting healthy 
lifestyle choices at Bull Creek Primary.  Thank you to Mrs McCarthy for coordinating 
this event and creating posts to win us Your Move points. 
 
The P&C have been able to resume funding and extra activities this term. I would 
like to thank the executive and members for their contributions to the school and 
working hard to raise money for school focus areas. The Mother’s Day stall was a big 
success this year with succulents being the gift of choice.  The school is encouraging 
sustainability practices and this gift idea was perfect. Thank you to Chris Hodson for 
accessing and potting up all the plants and thank you to all other parents that were 
rostered on to assist each class with their purchase. 

 
Last weekend the P&C hosted the ‘Democracy Sausage Sizzle’ stall which was very 
popular this year and with the new location outside the snack shack they were able 
to capture more buyers. Organising the stall and preparing required countless hours 
from multiple P&C members before and during the election day stall and the school 
would like to thank you for giving up your personal time in support of our school. 

 
This week was National Sorry Day and Reconciliation Week, and this year’s theme is 
Be Brave, Make Change. The school is working on being more culturally responsive 
and we are making steps to move forward and learn more about Aboriginal and 
Torres Strait Islander histories, culture and people.  Recently, the school installed 
the Torres Strait flagpole as part of our journey. Thank you to Dr Jags for 
contributing to installation costs of the flagpole, your generosity is appreciated. 
 
Kind regards 
Sharon Marchenko 



 CHAPLAIN CHAT 

  You Can’t Pour From An Empty Cup 
 
Bull Creek Primary School Parents and Caregivers, we are halfway through the term 
and that means it’s time for some Time Out! 
 
With all that is going on in our lives, it is important to administer some self-care to fill 
up your cup.  What does that look like for you?  
 
Coffee with your friends, a yoga class, a job, a walk in the 
bush… 
 
Fill up your cup so that you can continue to be amazing 
parents and caregivers to your wonderful kids. 

 SCHOOL NEWS 

We are delighted that Reading Rangers has commenced once again in our 
school. 
 
This program involves the Year 6 school Leaders and Year 1 and 2 students 
reading together and forming friendships. 
 
The library is alive and  buzzing every morning before school with around 35 
children  happily reading together. 

  READING RANGERS 

 SEMESTER 1 REPORTS 

Student reports will be emailed to families at the beginning of week 10. In order to receive your 
child’s report, please ensure that the school has your current  your email address. 

The reports need to be printed or downloaded and saved as the link only lasts for four weeks. 

 PYJAMA DAY DRESS UP 

On Thursday 26 May the students had a uniform free day and were able to wear their pyjamas to 
school as part the Year 6 Leavers Fundraising.  Everyone enjoyed the comfort and novelty of 
wearing pyjamas to school.  
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  BE YOU ACTION TEAM 

I am a mental health professional and currently work as a counsellor and in 
psychosocial support.  My personal approach is person-centered, working from a 
humanist perspective to understand an individual, their relationships and 
worldview.  Having worked in the healthcare sector for more than 15 years at 
various locations, I have been fortunate to work with people and children from 
diverse cultural backgrounds and ethnicities. 

I am a member of the Australian Counselling Association (ACA) and my 
qualifications include a Bachelors in Dentistry and a Grad. Dip. in Counselling. 

Being a mother of two young boys I am mindful of the challenges faced by children 
in today’s fast paced world and passionate about providing each child a non-
judgemental, compassionate and safe space to flourish and realise their full 
potential. 

Fara Zaidi 

My name is Deena Ashoorian and I have been a member of the Baha’I RE 
teaching team at Bull Creek Primary School for 12 years.  I am passionate 
about the moral and spiritual education (an area that is often neglected) and 
very much value the commitment the school has made all these years in 
creating a space for this extra training for interested children and families.  
Being of service in this capacity has been a joyful experience; I have gained as 
much from the kids and the school community as I have given back. 

My professional background is in health and I practiced as a pharmacist for 20 
years in the US and Australia and am now an academic/educator at UWA in 
the School of Allied Health. My area of expertise is mental health, early 
intervention and treatments. 

The combination of my two interests, children and mental wellbeing, has been 
the motivation to serve as the community representative on the Be You Action 
Team. 

Dr Deena Ashoorian 

I have had an interest in Mental Health for many years and have completed a 
Bachelor of Education with a major in Psychology. While childhood and 
adolescence are known periods of increased risk for the development of mental 
health conditions, evidence suggests that mental health promotion during this 
age period can both foster protective factors and reduce the risk of mental 
health conditions developing.  

With half of all mental health conditions occurring before the age of 14, and 
most young people spending a large proportion of their time in learning 
settings, early learning services and schools should be viewed as invaluable 
settings for mental health and wellbeing initiatives.  

It is a privilege to be part of the Bull Creek Be You Action team and I look 
forward to assisting with establishing a whole learning community approach to 
mental health and wellbeing  

Sue Bolton 
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  LANGUAGES  

B6 explored the exciting world of science during one of their German 
lessons this term. With help from the Digitale Kinder Uni, they attended a 
short lecture about how balloons are made. They watched a short technical 
film in German, extended their active and passive vocabulary, formulated 
their ideas and opinions, and of course, took part in some experiments.   

The students in S6 have demonstrated resilience and flexibility as they 
have had a number of changes to start Term 2, including NAPLAN 
scheduling and Mrs Pinker being unwell unexpectedly. They have 
risen to the occasion with fantastic reports being received from relief 
staff.  

One challenge they have faced was combining their Design and Digital 
Technologies understanding to design a self-supporting bridge that 
would span at least 50cm. They then had to code the Sphero robots to 
cross the bridge, without falling off, and to stop on the other side. 
There were some fantastic designs achieved with persistence, excellent 
teamwork and communication skills. All the design teams were proud 
of their efforts on this intricate task and reflected on what they could 
improve next time. 

 SHEOAK 6 
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 WATTLE 5 

 

 

 

 

 

SunSmart School 
 
Wattle Five have been learning about the importance of sun safety. 
 
We have learnt that to be sun safe, we need to use all five SunSmart steps: 
 
 Slip on covering clothing 
 Slop on SPF 30 (or higher), water-resistant sunscreen 
 Slap on a hat 
 Seek shade 
 Slide on some sunglasses 
 
We recently entered the SunSmart Book competition and had great fun 
designing posters.  These are some of our posters. 

Road Safety Week 
 
Road Safety Week in Australia is held from the 15th to the 22nd of May.   
 
The children in Wattle Five have been learning about passenger, 
pedestrian and road safety.  We have focused on safe pedestrian 
practises such as crossing roads under adult supervision, identifying 
road signs and signals relevant to pedestrians, practising the stop, look, 
listen and think procedures when crossing roads and identifying and 
responding to unsafe situations.  Our class is looking forward to visiting 
the Constable Care Safety School where the children will explore real-life 
transport risks and practice road, pedestrian, bike and public transport 
safety skills in a safe, realistic urban environment.   
 
We hope you enjoyed our Class Assembly item which highlighted 
keeping safe on the roads. 
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WATTLE 10—Kindergarten Koalas 

 

We love our Mums 

Fremantle Language Development Centre 
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Term 2 - Week 7  

Monday, 6 June WA DAY —NO SCHOOL TODAY 

Tuesday, 7 June P&C Meeting 

Term 2 - Week 8  

Monday, 13 June Life Ed Van Incursion 

Tuesday, 14 June Life Ed Van Incursion 

Wednesday, 15 June Life Ed Van Incursion 

Wednesday, 15 June Board Meeting 

Thursday, 16 June Life Ed Van Incursion 

Friday, 17 June Life Ed Van Incursion 

Term 2 - Week 9  

Monday, 20 June In term swimming 

Tuesday, 21 June In term swimming 

Tuesday, 21 June Better Beginnings—W8 & W9 

Wednesday, 22 June In term swimming 

Thursday, 23 June In term swimming 

Thursday, 23 June Better Beginnings—W10 

Friday, 24 June In term swimming 

Friday, 24 June Winter Carnival 

Term 2 - Week 10  

Monday, 27 June In term swimming 

Tuesday, 28 June In term swimming 

Wednesday, 29 June In term swimming 

Thursday, 30 June In term swimming 

Friday, 1 July In term swimming 

Friday, 1 July LAST DAY OF TERM 

Term 2 - Week 6  

Monday, 30 May Constable Care Excursion—Year 5 

Tuesday, 31 May Constable Care Excursion—Year 1 

Friday, 3 June PD Day—NO SCHOOL TODAY 







P & C NEWS 

Offer ends 31 May 2022 

https://www.entertainment.com.au/orderbooks/860z42 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.entertainment.com.au%2Forderbooks%2F860z42&data=05%7C01%7Cleandrea.lance%40education.wa.edu.au%7Ca83cc818cc334302239908da3dfa80c8%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C63789044335248
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HOLIDAY CAMPS 

WILLETTON BASKETBALL ASSOCIATION RUNS FUN & ACTIVE CAMPS DURING THE JANUARY, APRIL, JULY AND SEPTEMBER SCHOOL 

HOLIDAYS. THESE CAMPS ARE OPEN TO ALL SCHOOL AGED KIDS 6 AND OVER, PROVIDING AN ACTIVE, ENJOYABLE AND SOCIAL 

ENVIRONMENT FOR YOUR CHILD DURING THE SCHOOL BREAKS. EACH CAMP AIMS TO HAVE A COACH TO PLAYER RATIO OF 10 TO 1 

OVER THE WEEK, WITH KIDS ON COURTS BASED ON AGE AND SKILL.  CAMPERS DO MULTI SPORTS, PLUS HEAD TO HOYTS ON THEIR 

FINAL DAY TO WATCH A MOVIE. COST OF MOVIE & COMBO (CHOC TOP OR POPCORN AND DRINK IS INCLUDED IN THE COST OF THE 

CAMPS.  

JULY 2022 SCHOOL HOLIDAY CAMP 

Book here: 

WEEK 1 Holiday Camp - 9 years and under (min 6 years) 

https://www.playhq.com/basketball-wa/register/ccbda7  

 Book here: 

WEEK 2 Holiday Camp - 9 years and over 

https://www.playhq.com/basketball-wa/register/b9674a 

   __________________________________________________________________________ 

The camp days are usually structured as follows:  

Morning session (Basketball) 

• Skills 

• Games  

• Competitions 
A daily mid-morning snack is provided (biscuits and fruit) and children wishing to purchase lunch will be able to order 
from our Brand New Tigers Cafe. Orders are placed and collected by Stadium Staff. 

Afternoon session (Indoor Sports) 

• Tee-ball 

• Indoor Cricket 

• Badminton 

• Table Tennis 
At no additional cost, each camper will visit Hoyts  on the final day - each child will get a free drink and popcorn. 

https://www.playhq.com/basketball-wa/register/ccbda7
https://www.playhq.com/basketball-wa/register/b9674a
https://membership.sportstg.com/regoform.cgi?formID=60835

